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July 11, 2018
Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, July 11, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 Dennis Firestone called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 

Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer (absent)
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager

Bryan Michael, Road Foreman




Paul Bametzreider, Solicitor    



Steve Sherk, Township Engineer



Eighteen (18) Citizens  
APPROVE THE JUNE 13TH REZONING HEARING MINUTES AND THE BOS MEETING MINUTES

Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the June 13th Rezoning Hearing Minutes and the Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes.  All approved.   

 FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the financial report.  All approved.

FORT INDIANTOWN GAP – DAVID WEISNICHT 


Mr. Weisnicht reported that to date over 119,000 troops have trained at the Gap this year, and the numbers are projected to finish higher than last year by almost 8,000 more troops.  Next week they will have 5,400 troops going into one of their bigger brigade level exercises. He said that they just got through the annual butterfly tour and the Gap training corridor is the prime spot for the butterflies and noted that 400 people came and took the tours, and it’s becoming a bigger and bigger attraction each year.  
PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT

There was no Planning Commission Meeting 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 

Since the Zoning Officer, Liz Krause, was not at the meeting, Brent McFeaters gave the Zoning Officer Report and stated that six (6) permits were issued totaling $394.00 and $11,464.30 was received in reimbursement of fees which included $11,286.50 from Williams Pipeline for costs to repair Calvary Road and $3,347.10 was received in plan submission fees which includes Escrow and Restoration fees.  


The Zoning Hearing Board met on Monday, June 25th to hear Case 18-02 and granted the variance and special exception to Tracey Schott who petitioned the Zoning Hearing Board to operate a small retail store to sell discounted consumer goods at 118 Fisher Avenue.


The report was concluded by noting that the clean-up process is continuing at 40 and 47 White Tail Lane.  
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT – BRYAN MICHAEL


Bryan Michael said he had nothing new to report.  Gary Longenecker commented that the road crew will be replacing a rusted-out pipe on Greenpoint School Road.  A discussion was held regarding the details of the repair and Bryan Michael added that they will not have to dig up the road.   
ENGINEER’S REPORT – STEVE SHERK – 
1. Street Occupancy / Driveway Permits:  We issued a street occupancy permit for the proposed UGI service line crossing at 112 Bordnersville Road (Logistics Park Phase 2) on July 6th.

2. Cavalry Road.  Williams/Transco is currently working on the I-81 pipeline bore and is scheduled to complete the Cavalry Road crossing on July 20th.  The oil & chip resurfacing is tentatively schedule for the end of month.

3. Logistics Park, Phase II.  Site work construction continues.

4. 70 Bordnersville Road.  Site work construction continues.

5. Bordnersville Road Damage.  Pavement widening at Bordnersville Road is scheduled for later this month.  The edges of the road that are cracked, broken or deeply rutted will be sawcut and removed prior to paving.  The removed pavement edges will be repaired by excavating to an 11-inch depth, compacting the subgrade, installing 6-inches of 2A stone base and 5-inches of 25mm Superpave base course.  The final surface course (2-inches of 9.5mm Superpave) will not be scheduled until construction at both Logistics Park, Phase 2 (112 Bordnersville Road) and 70 Bordnersville Road are near completion.  We will perform a pre-pave inspection with the paving company and identify any remaining pavement areas that require repair.

6. Holiday Inn Express (81 Room Hotel) Lickdale.  The plan was conditionally approved at the October 2017 Board of Supervisors’ pending NPDES permit approval, PennDOT HOP approval and posting of the letter of credit.  The Lebanon County Conservation District (LCCD) approved the NPDES General Permit on February 5, 2018.  The HOP for the sewer crossing was issued by PennDOT on May 24, 2018 and the HOP for the proposed driveways, drainage improvements, shoulder widening, and sidewalk was conditionally approved on March 30, 2018.  Posting of the required letter of credit to the Township is still outstanding.  Excavation work, which is allowed under the approved NPDES permit, has commenced.  However, no construction associated with the hotel structure, including foundation work, is permitted until the Subdivision and Land Development Plan is signed and recorded.  

7. Green Point School Road Bridge.  Progress drawings are available for review this evening.  We continue to work on the GP-11 general permit application for submission to DEP and we have started preparation of the bid documents for the bridge procurement and related technical services contract.

8. Old Forge Rd./Fisher Ave./I-81 NB Ramp Intersection.  We met with Eric Stump from HRG on Monday afternoon to discuss the proposed intersection restriping and traffic signal timing adjustments.  As I previously reported, the restriping recommended in the Traffic Impact Studies prepared for the Logistics Park Phase 2 and 70 Bordnersville Road warehouse projects may not be permitted by PennDOT due to an offsetting alignment issue at the intersection.  Eric is going to try and schedule a meeting with PennDOT’s Traffic Signal Unit at District 8-0 in Harrisburg to discuss the intersection and see if they will allow the offsetting alignment.  If PennDOT will not approve the restriping as recommended in the Traffic Impact Studies, Eric will prepare a preliminary cost estimate to complete the additional work needed to improve the intersection and the Township will need to decide how it wants to proceed.
9. Debra Shuey Poultry Operation.  We reviewed the Land Development Plan for the Debra Shuey Poultry Operation and issued a letter on June 29th.  The Planning Commission is expected to discuss the plan at next month’s meeting.
Steve also reported that Joe Hager of the pipeline contacted him regarding an area that needs dewatered on Ft. Swatara Road noting that a filter bag will be put on a device that will cover the width of the road in order to discharge the water through the bag.  The Board agreed that they are okay with the process as long as the road is properly marked.
RAILS TO TRAIL, STORMWATER MANAGEMENT WAIVER REQUEST

Steve also said he received a request from Wilson Consulting who is the engineer for Lebanon Valley Rail Trail that said that Phase 9 of the Rail Trail is coming through the Township, and it’s a section of trail that they will diverge from the old rail bed.  The trail in that location is about ¼ acre of impervious cover.  Because of it being located in a flood plain in a forested area and there really isn’t a good option because of the high-water table, they are asking for a waiver from the stormwater requirements for that section of the trail.   Mr. Sherk noted that there really is no developed property downstream from this trail and DEP will make sure they have all the E & S controls in place.  He told the Board he feels it is a di minimis impact and has no objection to a waiver.  After a brief discussion Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the waiver request.  All approved.  
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER 

Atty. Bametzreider reported to the Board that Liz Krause and he attended the enforcement hearing regarding the pod on the Dzwonchyk property that was not meeting the setback requirements and said the judge ordered them to remove the pod. Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said that the pod was moved, and he and Bryan Michael the road crew supervisor will go measure the placement of the pod to make sure it’s meeting the setback requirements.  


Atty. Bametzreider said that at last month’s Rezoning Hearing regarding the Petition to Rezone 196 Bordnersville Road from agricultural zoning to industrial zoning, there was a discussion regarding the Township redoing their Comprehensive Plan.  Atty. Bametzreider asked for input from the Board and Steve Sherk, Township Engineer regarding how they would like to do their Comp Plan because he feels the developmental pressures will continue to grow. He continued by saying that it’s his recommendation to authorize Steve Sherk to prepare a feasibility plan or some type of proposal as to what it would look like to update the Comprehensive Plan and present it to the Board.  The Board agreed that the Comp Plan is outdated because of all the development that has taken place over the last five years.  After a brief discussion, Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to authorize Steve Sherk to draw up a proposal providing a cost analysis of what would be involved to update the Comprehensive Plan.  All approved.  
TOWNSHIP REC’D REQUEST FOR A HANDICAPPED PARKING SPACE ALONG 417 JONESTOWN ROAD

Atty. Bametzreider said that he reviewed the request for a handicapped parking space at 417 Jonestown Road and that the Codified Ordinance at Section 198-15 establishes certain handicapped parking spaces in the Township, but since there are already two handicapped parking spaces at 421 and 425 Jonestown Road, he feels the Township really needs to look at that to decide if they want another handicapped parking space right there.  A discussion was held regarding the handicapped parking spaces and where the other residents that aren’t handicapped will be able to park.   Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said he will check into it and report back to the Board at the August meeting.  
NEW BUSINESS

MOTION TO ALLOW GENERAL CODE TO PROVIDE THEIR SERVICES TO CODIFY THE TOWNSHIP’S ORDINANCES.


Brent McFeaters, Township Manager explained to the Board that the cost to update the Township Codification Book and purchase the binder copies is $6,637.00.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to approve General Code to provide their services to codify the Township Ordinances.  All approved.  

MOTION TO PURCHASE THREE UTILITY LIGHTS FOR TOWNSHIP ROAD EQUIPEMENT IN THE AMOUNT OF $630.00


Kerry McCrary explained that the lights are for the two mowers and also the front-end loader, noting that the two mowers have hardly any visibility and wants the Township equipment to be safe when the road crew is using it.   Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to purchase the lights for the three pieces of equipment.  All approved.  
MOTION TO ALLOW HOFFER PAVING, INC. TO PROVIDE THE SCRATCH WORK NECESSARY ALONG HUCKLEBERRY ROAD AND CAMPMEETING ROAD PRIOR TO THE NEW OIL AND CHIP WORK BEING COMPLETED BY HAMMAKER EAST, LTD – SCRATCH WORK NOT TO EXCEED $15,625.00.  


Dennis Firestone explained that the work is for the scratch work for Huckleberry Road and Campmeeting Road prior to getting it chipped, and the scratch work is not to exceed $15,625.00 by Hoffer Paving.  The Board noted that they solicited three contractors, but only received a quote from Hoffer Paving.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to authorize Hoffer to provide the scratch work along Huckleberry Road and Campmeeting Road which will not exceed $15,625.00.  All approved.  

RECEIVED A PROPOSAL FROM EAST HANOVER TOWNSHIP TO BE CONSIDERED FOR RECREATION FUNDS UNDER THE INTERMUNICIPAL AGREEMENT


Dennis Firestone explained that the Township received a request from East Hanover Township requesting $69,250.00 in Recreation Funds from Union Township for a handicap accessible walking trail at Levitz Park.  Before making any commitments with the Recreation Fund money, Dennis Firestone said he wants to contact Tom Donmoyer of East Hanover Township to find out the financial status of Levitz Park.   A discussion was held regarding the need of the other neighboring municipalities for the Recreation Fund money.  Since no action was taken, the proposal from East Hanover Township was tabled until the August meeting.  
MOTION TO REPAIR DETERIORATED 24” STEEL CORRUGATED PIPE ALONG GREENPOINT SCHOOL ROAD.  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to repair the 24” steel corrugated pipe along Greenpoint School Road.  All approved.

OLD BUSINESS

LEBANON VALLEY CONSERANCY


Laurie Crawford, the Executive Director of the Lebanon Valley Conservancy said the Conservancy is preserving land all over Lebanon County noting that five of their properties which totals 400 acres, are in Union Township.  She asked the Board to consider giving a donation to their annual appeal, noting that there are currently seven municipalities that donate to the Conservancy to help fund the land preservation work.    Larry Herr of 290 Moonshine Road added that the Conservancy is a good organization and he thinks it’s something that is a benefit to Union Township.  Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to donate $1,000.00 to the Lebanon Valley Conservancy.  All approved.  
BILLS


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the amount of $76,494.46 from the General, Recycling, Liquid Fuels, Street Light & Payroll Funds.  All approved.  

DATE OF NEXT PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

Wednesday, August 1, 2018 - 7:00 PM  

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING

Wednesday, August 8, 2018  -  6:30 PM

DATE OF NEXT BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETINGS

Wednesday, August 8, 2018  -  7:00 PM

ADJOURNMENT

With no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 7:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Elizabeth Krause
Recording Secretary

